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Message from
the Principal

Message from the Principal

Dear families, parishioners and friends,
I’m delighted to be able to share another

end-of-week update with you all. Our
school continues to be a place of much

activity and learning through varied
experiences. This week, our juniors moved

into their new classrooms! We also
enjoyed our school Sports Day. It was a

great day where our students worked co-
operatively, cheered each other on and

gave all events a go. We congratulate them
and thank our staff, especially Mrs. Cavric,

for her fine organisation of the day. We
also thank all of our families who helped

out and attended. Congratulations to
Carmel House who were awarded this

year’s highest scoring team! 



Together we celebrated Ash Wednesday
on February 22, which marked the

beginning of Lent. We remembered when
Jesus fasted and prayed for 40 days and 40

nights to prepare for the ministry God
assigned to him. 




We too can make some time during
Lent to look within ourselves and

make some changes, so that we can
become better people. 

Our vision and mission are
grounded in the teachings of Christ;
as a school of faith, hope and love.

As we face each challenge, and
celebrate each achievement, let us

do so together as a St. Ambrose
community using the model of Jesus

Christ and the words he gave us. 



We pray for the young people in our
parish who are preparing for their
Sacrament of Reconciliation. Our

candidates took part in their
commitment Mass which was well

supported by the parish, our
teachers and community.

It has been uplifting getting to know
and reconnecting with your

children over the past weeks and to
watch them work co-operatively in
class, as well as play harmoniously

in the playground.



Mia & Angus proudly holding the winning shields for Carmel House!
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“When the Spirit of truth comes he
will guide you into all truth.” John

16:13



Dear Jesus, 
Give me strength and courage to

change in me what needs to change
and to become a more honourable
person. Help me to see myself and

my life through your unconditional
love and acceptance of me so that
your love and power can flow in

and through me. Help me to
remember that nothing can

separate me from your love. 



Amen.



It is also heart-warming to observe the
cross-age interactions which are

flourishing, particularly between our
senior students and their junior school

buddies. With routines and expectations
established, we are in a position to fine

tune teaching to enhance learning. 
We hope you gained valuable insights

throughout the Parent/Teacher
conversations and Classroom Information

sessions. We value strengthening our
partnership with you to do our job well.

Thank you for your attendance.



From Monday, our office will be operating
from the first classroom on the right-hand
side after the former entry area, and Mrs.

Geisler and I are working from the first
classroom on the church side. You can see
the map of where classes and offices are

located from our last newsletter.
You will notice that our newsletter has a

new look. We have been working with
Rising Creative to improve the

presentation and make our weekly bulletin
easier to navigate and more appealing. We
will continue to refine the format over the

coming weeks. We will then seek your
feedback to determine if we can make

further changes to support your
communication needs. 



We won’t send home a full newsletter next

week as I am on leave for a few days to
attend to a personal matter. We will send
home our next full newsletter on Friday 17

March.



Bronwyn Phillips

Principal
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'Christ in the Desert' by Ivan Kramskoi





Easter Raffle

Sandy Howe is organising our inaugural
Easter Raffle fundraiser. More details
further down in the newsletter (under

School Events).

Map Indicating Your
Child's Classroom

Children can leave their bags outside their
classroom doors when they arrive in the

mornings from Monday onwards. Years 3-
4O, 3-4L, 1-2R, 1-2RL and our Prep class

can now enter the school in the mornings
from Urquhart Street if they wish. The

front of the school will remain fenced off
until the second stage of the works are

complete.
Please note that children can arrive from
8:30am onwards. They are not supervised

before 8:30am. 
Thank you for your cooperation.




Drop Off & 
Pick Up Points

This floor plan indicates where your
child’s class will be located following
our move from Thursday 23 February.

It also illustrates where you can
access Justine and Karen, as well as
where Mrs. Geisler and Ms Phillips
will be. The highlighted areas mark
where your children can enter the
classroom via the external door. 

School News 4



Up To Date
Student
Information

Please ensure that your records are up to
date on Operoo. We are required to share
these with the Australian Government as
per the Operoo sent out last Monday. 
Thank you for attending to this request.

We are blessed with a diverse and talented St. Ambrose community and welcome your
input and support. It is super to have so many parent helpers willing to assist in the

classroom and with our school sporting events.
We are very pleased that we have enough parents who have attended the SAC training

session and want to be a member of our School Advisory Council. Members will be
announced in our next newsletter. If you would like to give support in another way, you

may like to consider becoming a member of our Parents' & Friends' Association. 
As a member of this association you can support fundraising and social activities. We
haven’t had a PFA for some years and now that Covid restrictions are behind us, it is
time to get active again! We will also explore continuing our School Carnival and talk
about how this could look. It would be great to get an idea of who can support this as

well as what your thoughts are. 
Please consider becoming part of this association which can be a great way to become
involved with the school and have some fun. The PFA offers an opportunity for parents

and friends to gather, become involved in school life and to provide support for the
school in areas such as: social functions, maintenance of grounds, buildings and

equipment.
How we run our PFA will depend on the level of interest and the needs of our school and

community. If you are interested in supporting social events, working bees and
fundraising events for our school, please consider joining our PFA.

Those interested can respond to the Operoo, which will be sent out next week. We will
then contact all those interested to plan the next steps.






School News

PARENTS' &
FRIENDS'

ASSOCIATION
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TNT Liquid Sugar

We have a number of students
bringing 'TNT Liquid Sugar' treats

to school and having them for
their morning snack. We

discourage this as these treats are
like eating lollies at a time when

the children need a nutritious
snack to nourish their bodies and
brain. We ask that students keep

these for out of school occasions. 





Canteen

 As part of our learning to live
sustainably we are promoting a 'nude

food' school environment and are
encouraging students to reduce

packaging in their lunches. We thank
you for your support with this. In the

interests of future generations, we are
committed to supporting our children to

live in a way that is cost effective and
keeps our planet healthy.






Nude Food

Thank you for your responses to assist
with our School Canteen, which we aim
to re-open from Term 2. We invite all

those interested to assist with Canteen
to attend a meeting at 9am in the
School Library on Wednesday 22

March. 
We will discuss how the Canteen will

run moving forward and on what day(s)
it will open, which will be determined by

those who can assist.



School News

HAVE YOU MADE A SCHOOL FEE
PAYMENT WITH THE DETAILS

'Jordan Kurt Matt'?



We are not sure who has made this
payment or which family to receipt

this payment. Please contact the
school office if this is for your

school fees.







School Fee Payment
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Attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus
appropriate to their year level at which admission is permissible.

Be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan
conveyance boundary.

Reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that
school/campus attended.

Be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in
Victoria.

The Conveyance Allowance Program is a form of financial assistance to help
families in rural and regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their
children to their nearest appropriate school/campus. The conveyance

allowance is available to eligible students travelling by public transport, private
car and private bus. The conveyance allowance is also available to eligible

students whose nearest school is not serviced by a free school bus.
Eligibility Criteria

The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and
where it is located. Students attending a government or non-government

school must:





If you believe you are eligible, please collect a form from the school office. If
you completed a form in a previous year, you do NOT need to fill in another

one. Any questions, please speak to Karen at the school office.

CONVEYANCE
ALLOWANCE

PROGRAM 

“True belonging is the spiritual practice of believing in and belonging
to yourself so deeply that you can share your most authentic self
with the world and find sacredness in both being a part of something
and standing alone in the wilderness. True belonging doesn’t require
you to change who you are; it requires you to be who you are.”

-Brené Brown
Braving the Wilderness: The Quest for True Belonging and the
Courage to Stand Alone
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Providing home cooked meals.
Batch cooking with others to keep a food bank stocked.
Helping cater at funerals either through the provision of food or volunteering
of time.
Giving of gifts/vouchers distributed by the parish at Christmas time.
Home visits.

                                 Ambrose Care is a group of parishioners and St Ambrose          
                            school community parents and carers who wish to support 

                others in our local community in their time of need.



In the past this has been achieved through:



Due to the interruptions of everyday life due to Covid, Ambrose Care has been
operating at a very minimal level. As we all know, now more than ever, families

and individuals are in need of support. This may be due to financial, health issues
or other family pressures. Ambrose Care raises funds and volunteers time for

those who require a helping hand.



A meeting is scheduled for Ambrose Care on Wednesday 22 March at 7pm in the St
Ambrose Church. All are warmly welcome! This meeting is about brain-storming
and discussing the best way to achieve this support for our community and the

logistics of how it can be done. New ideas are always welcome!



Any questions, please reach out to Karen Basa: 0428 830 401
office@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au 

or Sr Virginia Mahony: 0418 278 709 giniamahony@gmail.com

School News

AMBROSE CARE 

THE
DATE

SAVE                                                                              
Wednesday 22 March

7pm
@ the St Ambrose

church
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SCHOOL EVENTS



Chocolate/Easter chocolates
Soft toys
Books
Kitchenware with an Easter theme
Vouchers

We are looking for donations from each family to create hampers for our Easter
Raffle for the following items:

or anything you would like to win in a hamper. Please have your children drop their
donation in the Easter Raffle box in their classroom.

Parents/carers please look out for raffle ticket books coming home in school
bags.

St Ambrose Easter Raffle Fundraiser
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Student News
Achievement & Initiative

HAPPY
BIRTHDAY! 

Asha and Georgia are compiling a play
list to freshen up our music that we

listen to when getting ready to come
into our classrooms.

.

Emmy Y competing at division
tennis at Bendigo
representing the Cobaw
District. Emmy came 3rd in
the comp -amazing effort!

3 March - Harriet B
6 March - Hugh F & Emily S

3 March - Harriet B



6 March - Hugh F &
Emily S




Kevin creating his Autumn
Library wall.
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Prep K  Charlotte W for wonderful contributions to class discussion and
sharing her ideas and thinking.
Prep K  Baz R for always doing his best in all learning tasks and being so
helpful to others.
1/2CM  Lawson N for keeping his work and handwriting so neat!
1/2CM  Ivy H for always trying her best every day!
1/2R     Maggie C for making such a great start at St Ambrose.
1/2R     Annie D for being a kind classmate!
1/2RL   Mosako S for working extra hard during handwriting.
1/2RL   Peaches K for always sharing her ideas in class.
3/4L     Kitty B for approaching all her learning in a positive manner.
3/4L     Ed R for showing great enthusiasm for his learning.
3/4M    Madeline D for care and attention to her writing structure.
3/4M    Walter G for his excellent persuasive writing.
3/4O    Harriet B for her resilient response when faced with a challenge.
3/4O    Orlando L for showing resilience and courage in reading at
mass.
5/6M   Hunter C for being responsible for his own learning. All
homework tasks and diary signed by the due date. Well done!
5/6M    Angus W for always being prepared to share his ideas and
knowledge with the class.
5/6P     Bruno B for his positive and mature approach to all aspects of
his learning.
5/6P     Isla W for exhibiting a consistently responsible approach to all
areas of her learning.
5/6W    Sidney M for great focus in class and full participation in his
learning.
5/6W    Liv S for taking feedback and making changes to improve her
outcomes.
Sports Star of the Week - Sofia X for excellent hurdles height and
technique!

Student News

Student Awards
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SPORTS CARNIVAL
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I am sure these 4 words have been uttered in your
house at some point or are perhaps being uttered
nightly at the moment. It’s no wonder the picture
book for adults with the same title, (except for the
added expletive) went off by storm a few years ago.
Sleep is a pillar of your’s and your children’s
wellbeing, however it can be a common battle in
many households.

 The team at the Murdoch Children’s Research
Institute have created an incredible online resource
for all families, no matter the age of your children. 

Sleep with Kip is full of evidence-based picture
story books to support your children with great
sleeping habits, free podcasts loaded with
information for parents, as well as loads of
researched articles. Sleep with Kip also has a quick
Sleep Quiz to help guide you in the direction of the
most appropriate resources to suit you and your
family.

If this is of interest to you, according to the website,
for the month of February they are offering 15% off
their books. Click the link below to view the website.

https://sleepwithkip.com

"Please Go  To Sleep"

Mental Health & Wellbeing at St AmbroseMental Health & Wellbeing at St Ambrose




Erin BrassErin Brass
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JOIN THE CELEBRATION OF ALL THINGS 

Faith & Family

All Welcome
Grades 1/2 Mass



Wednesday 8 March

9:30am
St Ambrose Church 

For all Faith & Family related matters, please email:
nicole.sherlockbyrne@sawoodend.catholic.edu.au

“God will never abandon us, but we
must trust that God’s timing and ways
may not always align with ours. May

this Lenten time remind us that Jesus’
journey to Calvary was a difficult one
but always accompanied by the Father,
the same loving God who walks with us

today.” - Maria Ford

Important
Sacrament of
Reconciliation

Dates
Thursday 9 March

Wednesday 22 March

Reconciliation Preparation
Evening with Denise Arnel

6.30 -7.30pm
St Ambrose Church




Sacrament of Reconciliation
12.30pm 

St Ambrose Church
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To view this week's Gospel,
please click here.
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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